Eagle’s Pointe Property Owner’s Association
Board of Directors Meeting

February 12, 2015
I Call to Order by President Gary Bailey at 3:35 PM 
Present for the regular Board of Directors session at the Eagle’s Point Clubhouse Members Room was Kathy Bundy, Robert Bundy, Jack Thompson and Lynn Salazar.  Dan Wilbert and terry Gaither were absent.
II Review and approval of the Minutes of previous meeting: Motion by Thompson and second by Bailey to accept and approve the January amended minutes.  AYES: All.  Motion carried.
III President Items   
1. Lake path-Jack has been working on restoring the stone path. Board members will walk the path with Jack to determine exactly how many feet of the path retaining wall needs replacement prior to the bids going out.  Jack provided a map of the areas for the discussion.
2. Playground area-Discussion was held concerning meeting the insurance requirements of the playground area.  We will need bids to remove the equipment and purchase new smaller sets in addition to sourcing various types of ground cover that will meet insurance requirements. 
3. Mailboxes-The mailboxes may need some repair.  This project may be delayed until the fall.  The board will also review several other options for mailboxes.  Gary will note in the newsletter the color of paint to use if necessary.

4. Power washing-A flyer will be put in the quarterly bill to all homeowners stating that by May 31, 2015 all power washing must be complete to avoid fines.

5. Street signs-Our signs need painting.  Gary is going to meet the Crescent president to look at their signs and discuss the cost.  Robert also sourced a bid.  He also discussed options for a larger sign board for community events.  No decision was made.
6. Stop signs, speeding-No new speed bumps will be installed.  

IV Reading of the Treasurers Report- The board members reported no need for changes to the Bundy report. 
 V Management report-The POA have 6(six) liens and 8(eight) homes in the foreclosure process.  The refundable notices for deposit for rentals or leased homes has been sent and deposits are coming in.

VI Committee Reports-Fran Desmond will chair the welcome committee.  

The ACC and the board will set a joint meeting to discuss roles and responsibilities.  Carla will publish the dates of 2015 events in the quarterly newsletter.
VII Old Business-Wayne Butterworth, our webmaster has indicated more use of the website since the December homeowners meeting.  We will ask Total Lawn Care to redistribute some of the pine straw due to the recent winds.
VIII New Business-None
XI Adjournment- Motion by Thompson and second by Bailey to adjourn at 4:45 p.m.  AYES: All.  Motion carried.   Next meeting is March 12, 2015.
